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1. Country/location of visit   
Japan/Nagano prefecture, Matsumoto Performing Arts Centre 

2. Research project 
Gakuto-Matsumoto Mountain Forum 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2017. 11. 24 – 2017. 11. 27 (4 days) 

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
 The Leading Graduate Program in Primatology and Wildlife Science(PWS) 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

      

     This trip was aimed to join the exhibition “School 
of Fieldwork 2017” in the Mountain Forum at Matsumoto 
Performing Arts Centre. In this forum, there were a lot of 
exhibitions related to mountaineering or outdoor 
activities. Just going around and seeing them was a lot of 
fun. Among them, a short lecture on the first aid for 
injured person was especially interesting. 
     Our exhibition consisted of displays from Japan 
Monkey Centre (JMC), introduction of feral horses at 
Portugal, a cognitive experiment of chimpanzees, and 
ropework activity. Compared with Kids Jamboree at Tokyo, I felt that more adults visited our booth. I mainly 
talk about chimpanzees or ropework. Chimpanzee individual identification game, in which a visitor held a 
card of a chimpanzee and searched the same chimpanzee in the panel, was difficult for me (Fig.1), but 

children seemed to enjoy the game. As for ropework, not only children, but also some adult visitors and we 
got absorbed in.        
 

6. Others 

I appreciate Dr. Matsuzawa and Dr. Kawakami at Institute for Advanced Study, Kyoto university, Ms. 

Fukushima, Dr. Shintaku, Mr. Inoue, and Ms. Tanaka at Wildlife Research Center, Ms. Inoue at Kyoto university, 

Ms. Sakai and Ms. Akiyama at PWS support office for their kind cooperation.   

 

Figure 1. A panel of chimpanzees’ photo 
displayed. Children enjoyed the individual 
identification game. 
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